
October 31, 2013 
 
The Honorable Edmund “Jerry” Brown 
California State Capitol 
Governor’s Office  
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE:  California Cap and Trade Auction Proceeds Loan Repayment & Investment  
 
Dear Governor Brown,  
 
On behalf of the undersigned, we thank you for making climate change and clean energy a 
priority in your Administration. Your leadership has helped sustain and advance California’s 
position as a model for climate action and preparedness. As the state begins to chart out the 
strategies needed to achieve its long-term climate targets, we write to urge you to invest the 
proceeds from the cap and trade program toward furthering those critical goals.   
 
The impacts of climate change on California’s natural resources and communities, particularly 
those already disproportionately impacted by pollution, are becoming increasingly dire. While 
the need for action is clear, the solutions are at hand. You recognized this in your May 2013 
climate change consensus statement by affirming that we must focus on “accelerating 
development and deployment of carbon-neutral energy technologies to replace fossil fuels; 
making buildings, transportation, manufacturing systems, and settlement patterns more energy-
efficient; and conserving forests and regulating land conversion to maximize carbon 
sequestration …[as well as]… [a]dapting to the inevitable effects of climate change.”  
 
To follow through on this commitment, we respectfully request that your January 2014 
budget proposal include the following three items: 1) a commitment that no more cap and 
trade auction proceeds will be loaned to the General Fund; 2) a plan to spend cap and 
trade auction proceeds in the 2014-15 fiscal year; and 3) a detailed repayment plan for the 
$500 million in auction proceeds borrowed in fiscal year 2013-2014, with repayment 
beginning as soon as possible and no later than fiscal year 2014-15.   
 
Now that California’s finances are in order, thanks in large part to the passage of Propositions 30 
and 39, it is time to redouble our efforts and attention on achieving the state’s complementary 
climate protection, public health, and economic prosperity goals. This is what smart investments 
of cap and trade auction proceeds can do, and we urge no further delay in getting started. 
 
You have the overwhelming support of Californians behind you. Nearly 80 percent of 
Californians believe we should spend money now to reduce climate change impacts, and 83 
percent of Californians believe that cap and trade auction proceeds should be used to help 
disadvantaged communities.   
 
You also have our support. While the Investment Plan identifies opportunities for auction 
proceeds to be put to good use now in reducing climate change impacts, we stand ready to assist 
your Administration in developing a more detailed program for the successful investment of 
these funds.  
 



Auction proceeds provide a pivotal opportunity to accelerate California’s role as a clean energy 
leader and ensure the benefits accrue to all Californians. We urge swift repayment of the loan 
and deployment of auction proceeds this fiscal year to start capitalizing on it.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Celia V. Andrade, Chair 
A3PCON Environmental Justice Task Force 
 
Steve Chadima, SVP and Director, California Initiatives 
Advanced Energy Economy 
 
Ed Duggan, President 
Alton Energy, Inc. 
 
Bonnie Holmes-Gen, Senior Director, Policy and Advocacy 
American Lung Association in California 
 
Richard Eidlin, Co-Founder and Policy Director  
American Sustainable Business Council 
 
Lori Higa, Development Director 
Asian Neighborhood Design 
 
Miya Yoshitani, Associate Director 
Asian Pacific Environmental Network 
 
Rafael Reyes, Executive Director 
Bay Area Climate Collaborative 
 
Russell Teall, President & Founder 
BIODICO 
 
JB Tengco, California Director 
BlueGreen Alliance 
 
Tom Bowman, Chairman 
Bowman Design Group 
  
Andy Katz, Government Relations Director 
Breathe California 
 
Enrique Chiock, President and CEO  
Breathe California of Los Angeles County  
 
Curtis Wright, Chairman 
California Biodiesel Alliance 
 



Jeanne Merrill, Policy Director 
California Climate and Agriculture Network 
 
Neil Edgar, Executive Director 
California Compost Coalition 
 
Eileen Wenger Tutt, Executive Director 
California Electric Transportation Coalition 
 
Amy Vanderwarker, Co-coordinator 
California Environmental Justice Alliance 
 
Susan Stephenson, Executive Director 
California Interfaith Power & Light 
 
Sarah Rose, CEO 
California League of Conservation Voters 
 
Joe Liszewski, Executive Director 
California ReLeaf 
 
Tracie Bills, President 
California Resource Recovery Association 
 
Michael Vukman, Steering Committee Chairman 
California Urban Streams Partnership 
 
Mark Murray, Executive Director 
Californians Against Waste 
 
John Boesel, President and CEO 
CALSTART 
 
Betsy Reifsnider, Environmental Justice Director 
Catholic Charities, Diocese of Stockton 
 
Tim Frank, Director 
Center for Sustainable Neighborhoods 
 
Vijendra Sahi, Partner 
Clark Street Associates  
 
Linda S. Adams, Senior Advisor 
Clean Tech Advocates 
 
Holly Smithson, President and COO 
CleanTECH San Diego 
 



Bill Magavern, Policy Director 
Coalition for Clean Air 
 
Bill Gallegos, Executive Director 
Communities for a Better Environment 
 
Y. Armando Nieto, Executive Director 
Community Food & Justice Coalition 
 
Laura Berland-Shane, Director, Utility Markets-West 
Comverge 
 
Nancy Pfund, Managing Partner 
DBL Investors 
 
Kim Delfino, California Program Director 
Defenders of Wildlife 
 
Matt Golden, Principal 
Efficiency.org 
 
Ricky Hanna, CEO 
Electric Vehicles International (EVI) 
 
Gisele Fong, Ph.D., Executive Director 
EndOil / Communities for Clean Ports 
 
Mike Levin, Co-founder, CleanTech OC & Vice President, 
Ener-Core, Inc. 
 
Tyson Eckerle, Executive Director 
Energy Independence Now 
 
Michelle Kinman, Clean Energy Advocate 
Environment California 
 
Holly Kaufman, CEO 
Environment & Enterprise Strategies 
 
Erica Morehouse, Attorney 
Environmental Defense Fund 
 
Diane Takvorian, Executive Director 
Environmental Health Coalition 
 
Colin Bailey, Executive Director 
Environmental Justice Coalition for Water 
 



Diane Forte, Principal 
Forte Green Strategies 
 
Sam Geil, President 
Geil Consulting 
 
Mary Luévano, Policy and Legislative Affairs Director 
Global Green USA 
 
Nobuko Miyamoto, Artistic Director 
Great Leap, Inc. 
 
Stella Ursua, President 
Green Education, Inc. 
 
Ryan Young, Legal Counsel 
The Greenlining Institute 
 
Julie Snyder, Policy Director 
Housing California 
 
Nick Josefowitz, Founder 
Impact Reactor, LLC 
 
Curtis Wright, Division Manager 
Imperial Western Products 
 
Jackie Cornejo, Director, Construction Careers Project  
LAANE 
 
Seng Fong, Executive Director 
Lao Iu Mien Culture Association, Inc. 
 
Ruben Guerra, Chairman and CEO 
The Latin Business Association 
 
Eric Bruins, Planning & Policy Director 
Los Angeles County Bicycle Coalition 
 
David Mogavero, President 
Mogavero Notestine Associates 
 
Jose Sigala, California Field Manager 
Moms Clean Air Force 
 
Elyse Lowe, Executive Director 
Move San Diego  
 



Alex Jackson, Legal Director, California Climate Project 
Natural Resources Defense Council  
 
Jay Ziegler, Director of External Affairs and Policy 
The Nature Conservancy 
 
Daniel Emmett, CEO 
Next Energy Technologies, Inc. 
 
Will Coleman, Managing Director 
Onramp Capital 
  
Paul Mason, Vice President of Policy & Incentives 
Pacific Forest Trust 
 
John Harrison, Environmental Justice Project Coordinator 
People's Community Organization for Reform and Empowerment 
 
Abigail Okrent, Legislative Director 
Planning and Conservation League 
 
Matt Horton, CEO 
Propel Fuels 
 
Eric McCarthy, VP, Government Relations and General Counsel 
Proterra, Inc. 
 
Guillermo Mayer, Senior Staff Attorney 
Public Advocates, Inc. 
 
Matthew Marsom, Vice President for Policy & Programs  
Public Health Institute  
 
Gopal Shanker, President 
Récolte Energy 
 
Joel Ervice, Associate Director 
Regional Asthma Management & Prevention (RAMP) 
 
Jim Jenal, Founder & CEO 
Run on Sun 
 
Veronica Beaty, Land Use Policy Director  
Sacramento Housing Alliance 
 
Jeanie Ward-Waller, California Advocacy Organizer 
Safe Routes to School National Partnership 
 



Masada Disenhouse, Steering Committee Member 
SanDiego350.org 
 
Steve Frisch, President 
Sierra Business Council 
 
Kathryn Phillips, Director  
Sierra Club California 
 
Mike Mielke, Vice President for Environmental Programs & Policy 
Silicon Valley Leadership Group 
 
Scott Hauge, President 
Small Business California 
 
Jeri Gill, CEO 
Sustainable Napa County 
 
Stuart Cohen, Executive Director 
TransForm   
 
Bart Reed, Executive Director 
The Transit Coalition 
 
Rico Mastrodonato, Senior Government Relations Manager 
The Trust for Public Land 
 
Adrienne Alvord, California and Western States Director 
Union of Concerned Scientists 
 
Bob Allen, Acting Executive Director/Transportation Justice Program Director 
Urban Habitat 
 
Dennis Murphy, Chair 
USGBC California 
  
Steve Westly, Managing Partner 
The Westly Group 

 
cc:  Nancy McFadden, Executive Secretary, Governor Jerry Brown 

Matt Rodriguez, Secretary, California Environmental Protection Agency 
Cliff Rechtschaffen, Senior Advisor, Governor Jerry Brown 

 Ken Alex, Senior Policy Advisor, Governor Jerry Brown 
 Wade Crowfoot, Deputy Cabinet Secretary 

Mary Nichols, Chairman, California Air Resources Board 
Michael Cohen, Director, California Department of Finance 
Ashley Conrad-Saydah, Deputy Secretary for Climate Policy, CalEPA 
Keely Bosler, Chief Deputy Director-Budget, California Department of Finance 


